
 

 
 

 
 

 
April 2, 2019 
 
 
James Rockhill  
Berwick Electric Co. 
3450 N. Nevada Avenue # 100 
Colorado Springs, Co 80907 
  
Re: Home Depot (Abilene Square) 
Case Number:  1992-6015-17 
 
Dear Mr. Rockhill: 
 
Thank you for your initial submission for the above named minor amendment.  We reviewed it and 
have the following comment:  
 
Life Safety William Polk 303-739-7371 wpolk@auroragov.org  
See blue comments on the Site Plan.  
Sheet 3 
1. How will this generator be powered?  If supplied by diesel, please identify storage location and 

gallonage of belly tank.   
2. Please identify the distance from the generator to the property line and to the edge of the building. 
 
Real Property Darren Akrie 303-739-7331 dakrie@auroragov.org 
1. Please note that there is a Drainage and Utility Easement located in the area of the new generator 

placement.  A license agreement shall be required for the generator and pad to be placed within the 
easement.  Please confirm with Aurora Water that they would be okay with a license agreement 
before you start the process. Contact Vern Adam 720-859-4324 vadan@auroragov.org in Aurora 
Water. 
 

Please resubmit your work with the requested change.  You may email it directly to me at 
wbarrett@auroragov.org .  Should you have any questions you may contact me via email or by calling 
303.739.7133  
 
Sincerely,  

 
W. David Barrett  
Sr. Planner II  
 

Planning and Development Services 

Planning Division 
15151 E. Alameda Parkway, Ste. 2300 
Aurora, Colorado 80012 
303.739.7250 
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